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Happy New Year


We would like to wish you all a very happy and peaceful new year. We hope you have all had a lovely Christmas and feel raring to go into 2020. The children have all come back after the holidays looking bright and alert, ready to learn. 


Today in whole school assembly, we celebrated the Epiphany, when the three wise men visited the baby Jesus in the stable bringing precious gifts. Please ask your children to tell you the story of the Epiphany – they are wonderful at recounting bible stories. 
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This is a six week half term and we break up for half term on Friday, Feb 14th.    


 


After-school Clubs


After-school clubs begin today and last for the whole six weeks. Please send back your forms if you haven’t done so already. If you have lost your form, it is on our school website. Alternatively, ask in the office for a new one.   


Monday – film club


Tuesday – militarycation


Wednesday – dance club


Thursday – year 6 SATs prep / homework club         	        and music club





All after-school clubs finish at 4.15pm. Please can you ensure that the children have appropriate clothing if they are doing militarycation or dance. 

















Parking when dropping off


Please can we ask that you do not park in front of residents’ driveways or on the farm shop car park (unless you are going in to buy something) or on the ‘school keep clear’ markings. This issue has caused a lot of stress and worry – not only to the residents but also to staff and parents in school. The village hall is a safe place to park as is the pay and display car-park. There is a ten minute leeway on the pay and display carpark – this has been confirmed by Ribble Valley Council, so as long as you only leave your car parked for ten minutes, you will not be charged. We realise that this is not ideal but for the safety of all our pupils and for community relations, it would be really appreciated by all. Let’s start off on a really positive note this year and look out for each other – these are our Christian values that we constantly talk about with the children - let us lead by example. 


Lancashire County Council Invoices


If you have any outstanding invoices for school dinners, please can you arrange payment ASAP. 


Unfortunately, we will not be able to provide school dinners if balances are not paid. After the half term holiday in February, invoices will be issued in advance. 


Piano Lesson


Piano lessons with Mr Hawks begin on Thursday, 16th Jan. Mr Hawks will contact parents directly. If you would like your child to begin lessons, please contact school.   


School Website


The school web site is being  updated with holiday dates, newsletters etc. Please let us know if we have missed putting something on. Dates for future events will be posted ASAP. In the meantime, please call the office if you need further information. 








  


























  




















